

District Meeting Minutes

13 Sept 21

The Meeting was called to Order by Katie, DCM. The DCM, OAL and Treasurer were present. The Archivist was present. GSRs and AGSRs were As Bill Sees It, Vision for You, Big Book Study East, Big Book Study West, Bridge Street, , Hershey Nooner, Hershey Sunrise Saturday, Rebellion Dogs, There's More to Life, Young People's Group, Woman's Big Book Study, 19th Street Group, New Tool (Virtual)

9th tradition- Ben S spoke on the 9th tradition On The importance of having service boards or committees directly responsible to those they serve

Officer Reports:

DCM Report. The DCM reported that she attended the area quarterly meeting wasn't able to go inside due to her health and was given an adaptive device to listen to the meeting but wasn't allowed to speak or vote during the meeting because she was not inside of the meeting. Normally two districts don't attend the quarterly meeting this quarterly meeting six districts did not attend. A draft copy for EPGSA was released for positions needed to be filled for the assembly. DCM stated she wants all GSR to be able to attend area quarterly meeting. Area roster was updated but needs fixing. Pete the alternate delegate is getting reports digitalized.

Treasurers report

The treasurer had no report but said there were deposits made.

There's no ADCM report

There's no Secretary report

Archivist report

Looking to move materials to professional storage, looking into taking cassette and CD material and moving it to digital files. Interviewed Albert D with 40+ years of sobriety and is going to be interviewing Jim S in the near future. Archives reported that Bob M passed on some historical document on Dr. Harry M Tieboe on the 12 steps as an ego deflating devices

Group Reports. As Bill Sees It GSR reported that in the coming future there will be a new GSR as he is taking the secretary position for the district

Big book study west reported that they will be having their 17th annual primary purpose weekend October 15-16th facemasks are required, bridge street group reported meeting in person facemask required, young people's group meeting group reported they have a new grapevine representative, sunrise Saturday reported facemasks are required.

Subcommittees report:

Finance did not meet, they did get expense form from archives
Workshop reported first workshop on September 11 was a success
80+ people attended planning next workshop in the future. Next meeting is September 27

Structure is going to meet at 5:30 PM before the next District meeting in October

Intergroup Liaison reported that Harrisburg area intergroup had a vote to change the name The vote was 12 to 2 for keeping the name the same Harrisburg YPAA is having an election on September 25th to bid on PENNSYPAA

New business

We will be doing a district inventory in the near future
Jesse the GSR for rebellion dogs made a motion for D36 she sent a
statement/letter to area to import virtual participation Terri Z
second the motion passed unanimously

Meeting closed at 8:04 PM